
Bay View Improvement Association____________________________________ 

                                                                                  P.O. Box 3653, Milford, CT 06460     
bayviewbeachmilford@gmail.com 

Bay View Board of Governor’s Meeting 

March 21, 2023 – Margaret Egan Center, 35 Matthew St, Milford, CT - 7:30 p.m. 

 

Roll Call, Board Members: Elizabeth Schildgen (Chair) via phone, Teresa Sirico (Vice-Chair), Joe 
Gullo, Lynn Ryczer, Logan Beirne, Treasurer Tammy Mursko who took minutes in the absence of 
Dotti Arcovitch, Secretary. 

 

Reading of the Minutes of June 21, 2021:  

Teresa Sirico asked for a motion to accept the minutes 

Joe Gullo made the motion 
Logan Beirne seconded the motion 
All in favor – motion passed 

 

Report of the Chair:  

On October 23rd Paul Hilarion of 47 Oakland Ave came from his home in Sandy Hook with heavy 
duty equipment on a flatbed to remove our lifeguard stands and buoys to 19 Oakland Ave 
where the Portanova Family was kind enough to rent us space in their yard. Paul Hilario was 
helped by his wife and daughter on a rainy Sunday. He refused to accept money for his work. 
Last year a contractor charged us $1800.00. 

On October 31st Teresa Sirico, Brian Logan Beirne and I met with Yolanda Cooley from DEEP 
who made a site visit to our beach. The Harbormaster, Assistant Harbormaster, and Mayor’s 
Aide were also present. 

A few weeks later we received and email from Yolanda Cooley saying they wanted and in-depth 
survey. We are waiting to hear from 2 surveyors with their quotes. It is not that easy to get 
surveyors who are willing to go into the water to complete the work.  

Report of the Clerk:  

absent 

Report of the Treasurer:  

The recreation copies will be made and the mailing should go out next week. The cost of copies 
and stamps went up so we are over budget on supplies. The accountant cost increased. No 
other questions on the YTD budget. 

Joe Gullo made a motion to accept the budget 
Lynn Ryczer seconded the motion 
All in favor – motion passed 
 

 



Old Business:  

Waiting on the bids for surveyors. We were supposed to receive bids by today, but we did not 
receive them. 

New Business:  

Certified Lifeguards – are needed, if you know anyone. Regular lifeguard is $16 per hour and 
Head lifeguard is $17 per hour. 

Motion to Adjourn: 

Teresa Sirico asked for a motion to adjourn 

Logan Beirne made the motion  
Joe Gullo seconded, all in favor  
Meeting adjourned 7:51 p.m. 
 
 
Public Session: 

Ahuva Munzer -  47 Milesfield Ave. – landscape committee presented quotes to clean up along 
the beach. It was tabled until Spring. Spring is here, what do you want to do.  

Three quotes were submitted from Top Seed, Stone Hill and Milford Quality. Prices ranging 
from $490 to $5765. The board discussed money but a vote cannot be taken due to the 
meeting being adjourned. 

Teresa Sirico asked for a motion to re-open the meeting. 

Joe Gullo made a motion 
Logan Beirne seconded 
All in favor 
The meeting was reopened at 8:00 p.m. 
 
Joe Gullo asked if $2, 000 would be enough.  
 
Tammy Mursko – as treasurer the money was not budgeted. A discussion ensued to take the 
money from the Capital Improvement because beach roses will be planted as part of the clean 
up and the roses will be in place for over 5 years.  
 
Teresa Sirico asked for a motion of $2,000 from Capital Improvement for clean up and 
plantings. 
 
Joe Gullo made the motion 
Logan Beirne second 
All in favor 
 
Motion to Adjourn: 

Teresa Siriso asked for a motion to adjourn 

Lynn Ryczer made the motion  
Joe Gullo seconded, all in favor  
Meeting adjourned 8:10 p.m. 
 
 


